

STOCKTON UNIVERSITY STUDENT SENATE

Notice of Meeting February 28th, 2017 4:30 PM BOT

Galloway, New Jersey 08205 609-652-4845

STUDENT SENATE FULL MEETING January 31st, 2017 (20172018)

Presiding: Maryam Sarhan

Members present: Victoria Dambroski **

Brian Moore Jr. Leighanna Ritter Raniel Gernale Chavonne Berry Christina Fischer Patton Solowey Chris Dietrich Nhi Tram Ryan Greene

Matthew Mamounis Stephanie Hanvey Syeda Sanjidha Maharshi Patel Jahmir Ellis Jaci Vece

Viona Richardson

Deon Davis Monica O'Kane Anna Toscano Thomas Lloyd Katie Coburn Camillo Guilietti Jeremy Macwan Rawan Marouf Qudratullah Qadiri

Members late:

Members Absent:

Agenda/BusinessStockton Student Senate met on January 31st, 2017 to vote on supplementals requested from multiple clubs, and to update the student body.

Approval of Minutes

President Sarhan called the meeting to order at 4:34 pm and motioned to approve the minutes of December 6th, 2016: Which was seconded by Chair Richardson.

Motion Approved: 24-0-1*

- * Senators Abstained: President Sarhan
- ** Senators Left Early
- *** Article VII, Sec. 2, Clause C Class Excuse: Senators Left after 05:55pm
- **** There were 26 Senators present for this 'Full Senate Meeting.'
- **** There are now 27 Senators seated in Stockton Student Senate.
- ***** New Student Senators were sworn in, and accepted the oath of office.

Vice President's Report

Vice President Dambroski first began by updating the student body on the finalizations of the "Borrow A Bike Initiative". She announced that the bikes, locks, and chains have arrived. Vice President Dambroski then stated that she is meeting with Brian Pluchino, and she thanked Residential Life for their help. She explained that bikes will be signed out through student ID cards and not through a physical key system as was originally planned. Bikes will be signed out at A100, 82-4, and the Information Desk. Vice President Dambroski then explained that she has also been working on a "Day of Wellness" to help maintain students' mental health. She then announced that the Inter-Club Council Meeting will be Thursday, February 2nd in the Event Room from 4:30pm to 6:00pm,nb6 (uD)4 ()2 (.)2 (V)4 (i Tc 0 to 1).

team for organizing the event. The third annual World Hijab Day will be held on February 1st at 6:00pm in the Event Room to educate and foster the awareness of negative stereotypes. President Sarhan thanked everyone who participated in the MLK Day of Service projects, which earned over one thousand attendees. She specifically thanked the participants of the service project titled Bringing Joy and Toys to Syria, which blossomed into a larger, ongoing donation project. President Sarhan then explained that Winter Training occurred this past weekend, and that the Student Senate is always open to feedback regarding improvement. She then thanked all of the Senators for their work, and opened the floor to questions.

President Sarhan concluded her report.

Finance

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chair Solowey for the Finance Committee report.

Chair Solowey stated he will do annual budget updates at the Interclub Council (ICC) meeting on Thursday, February 2nd in the Event Room at 4:30. He invited club representatives and anyone wanting to learn how to do the process. He stated the information is lengthy so he did not want to take up time during this meeting. Chair Solowey reported that the current supplemental fund is roughly at \$32,000 before the supplemental requests of this meeting will be voted on. If all supplementals go through, the account will be at \$23,000. This also includes other supplementals already approved by the Finance Committee and the Vice President.

Chair Solowey reported and moved the following supplemental requests on the Senate Floor:

Stockton University Criminal Justice Society request for \$3,100.00 for the Annual Criminal Justice Conference in Kansas City, Missouri from March 22nd to March 25th.

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Stockton University Criminal Justice Society in the amount of \$3,100.00. The request is for the Annual Criminal Justice Conference.

The Criminal Justice Society club president Vincent said that the executive board members of the club have attended this conference for the last several years. The Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences will host the conference. He said the purpose of the conference is to educate the board members about recently completed research studies. In addition, he wishes club members will be able to go to support Stockton Professor Janice Joseph and Stockton graduate student Casey, who will be presenting at the conference. He also hopes one of the members going on the trip will replace him as president of the club, as he is graduating this semester.

2016-2017 Student Senate Meeting Minutes

2016-2017 Student Senate Meeting Minutes

First: Minutes from January 31st, 2017 (Full)

Second: Minutes from Committee

the library. Chair Moore then explained that Senator Gernale will be in contact with library representatives to promote resources offered to students through the library, and that the Academic Affairs Committee will be working with the Public Relations Committee to disseminate information about such resources. Senator Fisher will be working on the possibility of attaching syllabi to the course descriptions in the official course catalog, to allow students to gain more insight about class expectations before enrolling. Chairman Moore and Senator Ritter have drafted a mock survey regarding the disenrollment process, and they will hopefully be finalizing it before the end of the semester.

Chair Moore Jr. concluded his report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan.

Government Affairs

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Hanvey for the Government Affairs report.

Chair Hanvey first announced that the Governmental Affairs Committee has been working closely with SSTV and has finished the Student Senate video. She then stated that Pizza and Politics, which is to be held on March 21st from 6:00pm to 8:00pm in the Campus Center Coffee House, will be focused on local government this semester.

Chair Hanvey concluded her report and yielded her time back to President Sarhan.

Public Relations

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwoman Richardson for the Public Relations report.

Chair Richardson first welcomed back all students, faculty, and staff for the Spring semester. Chair Richardson reported that the Public Relations is working diligently with the winter informer and is hoping to have it done by the Student Senate interest meetings. She stated that the elections are fast approaching and that there are 22 seats open. Everyone including senators planning to return must attend one interest meeting on one of the following days: February 7th, 8th, 9th, 13th, and 14th, 8:00-10:00pm in L115. There will be a flyer circulating with the election timeline. Senate is also holding a wing night on February 16th at 8:00 pm in the coffee house. She then advertised the Student Senate's social media outlets. She stated that any organization needing help to make a flyer or host an event to email Senatepublicrelations@gmail.com.

Chair Richardson concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan.

Student Affairs

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chair Coburn for the Student Affairs committee report.

Chair Coburn first announced that she is very excited to be working with this new committee and that they have plans for many important projects. She explained that herself and Senator Macwan met with Mike Sullivan to discuss possible changes to Laurel Lane considering safety concerns. Senator Macwan is also working very closely with shuttle services, and was added to the ITAB Committee. Chairwoman Coburn stated that the Student Affairs Committee will be working on moving the Questions and Concerns Form to a more relevant place for student access and feedback. She then explained that Senator Qadiri will be working with the GoPortal, and that Senator Guilietti is working on creating

Steve Radwanski, the interim director of Residential Housing, introduced himself and encouraged the 10.68 -54.28 Td (9)Tj ()2theaged tournmitt0m0Snrah(i)-2 (m)-2 (7do (bonut)-2 (a)4 ())6 s9 rh(i)-2 b(i)-2 (t)-2 (i)-2 (ve)4 .(1)]TJ ()Tj EMC /P <</MCID20 >> BDC 1.945 -1.15 Td ()Tj EMC iisAri

Vice President's Report to the Stockton Community: February 28th, 2017

Vice President Dambroski has been trying to contact the proper source to create a "Green Initiative" starting small, she plans to challenge our school to use three different trash bins; compost, recycle and landfill. She looks forward to reporting this initiative be prepared to begin in the Fall 2018. In addition to this, the bikes are in the locks are in and the chains are in, the soft launch of the short term Stockton Ride bike program will hopefully be geared up within the next couple of weeks.

As a reminder Vice President Dambroski would like to remind you that the final extended deadline was February 26th for submission of budget requests, if you have any questions or concerns please reach out to our Finance Committee as soon as possible. She would also like set an early reminder for all student organizations to mark your calendars for April 6th at 4:30pm, this will serve as our last Inter Club Council Meeting for the 2016-17 school year!

-Victoria Dambroski
Vice President of Stockton University Student Senate

Be it Further

Resolved, The Stockton University Student Senate hereby submits this request to

President Kesselman, All Cabinet Members, the Faculty Senate, and the Board of Trustees.

President Maryam Sarhan Student Senate President Vice President Victoria Dambroski

Student Senate Vice President

Call for Support to Stockton Administration, February 2017

- 1. Make Stockton University a Sanctuary Campus that protects undocumented students, staff and faculty from deportation, profiling, or detention based on immigration status. As per the administration's statement, the exception shall be that of a court order or subpoena.
- 2. Ensure that the identities of undocumented members of our community continue to be protected.
- 3. Assign an administrative office the responsibility for counseling DACA students on their educational situations. Advertise that DACA student counseling services are [Tsrj ()5080HM60Tlog Ci 10 Tc8 pe)4p(nr Te 0(t)51TJ 0 Tc 0 TwE(a)6 .)]TJ 0 Tc 0o-10 (r P-10 (r)6 (j 1.08 0 Td6 0 Tlo)2 (was a strictly confidential basis.
 - 4. Continue to allow qualifying DACA students to pay in-state resident tuition.
 - 5. Hj [(pa)-6 (ym47 0 Td ()Tj 0.002 Tc -0.002 Tw [(q)2 (u)2 (a)6 (lif)-5 (y)22 (in)-8 (g)]TJ 0 Tc 0 Tw 4.35

2016-2017 Student Senate Meeting Minutes First: Minutes from January 31st, 2017 (Full)

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from Stockton Occupational Therapy Association (SOTA) in the amount of \$1,290 for æonference in Philadelphia on March 30th - April 2nd.

TC: \$1,290 CC: None PC: None Original Amount Requested:\$1,290 Motion Approved 4-0-0

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from All Star Dance Team in the amount of \$1,404.5 fortheir 76ers Performance fundraiser on April 10th. TC: \$3,504.50 CC: \$2,100 PC: None Original Amount Requested:\$1,404.5 Motion Approved 4-0-0

The following supplementals require full senate approval.

The Committee approved the Stockton Global Health Team in the amount of \$5,500 for theirInternational Service Learning Trip in the Dominican

: C TC: C \$2,100

M d(oba)4 (I)]TJ 64<<**\@Mi@iD**a6 >>BDC(22nd.r; B\@@

2016-2017 Student Senate Meeting Minutes

Date: February 7th, February 14th, February 21st

Date:	Feb 21st
Committee:	Public Relations Committee
Presiding:	
Members Present	
Members Absent:	
Members Late:	
Agenda:	

Date: Feb 21st

Committee: Student Affairs Committee

Presiding: Katie Coburn

Members Present Camillo Giuletti

Rawan Maarouf

Jeremy Macwan

Quadratullah Qadiri

Members Absent: None

Members Late: None

Agenda: